

North End NPAs 130 Gosse Court Burlington, VT 05408

April 5, 2013

To: All Members of City Council

Re: Ward 4 and Ward 2 only have 1 vote each on the Redistricting Committee.

Dear Councilors.

For some time now we have called to your attention the fact that Wards 4 and 2 have one vote each on the redistricting committee. The other wards have two votes each. We hope this can be rectified before the first meeting of the Redistricting Committee, April 8 at 7pm.

The committee's main responsibility is to create equal voting rights in each city ward, but the committee itself is created with unequal voting rights. Surely you see the irony in this, as well as the injustice done to people in Ward 4 and Ward 2. It's an easy fix.

We propose two easy solutions for your consideration:

- 1. ask elected officials (mayor, city councilors) to step aside and charge the committee with making recommendations to Council, building on the work of the previous committee
- 2. invite Alternates from Wards 2 and 4 to the table with full voting rights

Please act promptly so the committee can begin work as a whole body, with the trust and confidence of people in all city wards. Speaking for Ward 4 NPA, our Alternate George Gamache is ready and willing to fully participate with the support of North End NPA Steering Committees, the memberships, and Ward 4 Councilor Hartnett. Mr. Gamache has been duly elected by the membership.

Thanking you kindly and respectfully for your time and consideration,

North End NPA

Ward 4 and Ward 7 Steering Committees



North End NPAs 130 Gosse Court Burlington, VT 05408

April 5, 2013

To: All Members of City Council

Re: Ward 4 and Ward 2 only have 1 vote on the Redistricting Committee.

Dear Councilors,

For some time now we have called to your attention the fact that Wards 4 and 2 have one vote each on the redistricting committee, and the other wards have two votes each. We hope this can be rectified before the first meeting of the Redistricting Committee, April 8 at 7pm.

The committee's main responsibility is to create equal voting rights in each ward, but the committee itself is created with unequal voting rights. Surely you see the irony in this, as well as the injustice done to Ward 4 and Ward 2. It's an easy fix.

We propose two easy solutions for your consideration:

- 1. ask elected officials (mayor, city councilors) to step aside and charge the committee with making recommendations to Council, building on the work of the previous committee
- 2. invite the Alternates from Wards 2 and 4 to the table with full voting rights

Please act promptly so the committee can begin work as a whole body, with the trust and confidence of people in all city wards. Speaking for Ward 4 NPA, our Alternate George Gamache is ready and willing to fully participate with the support of North End NPA Steering Committees, the membership, and Ward 4 Councilor Hartnett. Mr. Gamache was duly elected by the membership.

Thanking you kindly and respectfully for your time and consideration,

North End NPA Ward 4 and Ward 7 Steering Committees